





Rt Hon George Eustice MP
Under Secretary of State for the Environment, Food & Rural Affairs
DEFRA
	Nobel House 
17 Smith Square 
London, SW1P 3JR



1st September 2014


Dear Mr Eustice,

Re: Environment Agency administration of Net Limitation Orders

[bookmark: _GoBack]Like many anglers and riparian owners in the North East, I was less than delighted to receive the recent email (enclosed) from the Environment Agency urging anglers to show even greater restraint in returning migratory fish. 

Those of us who spend time on rivers trying to catch migratory fish don’t really need telling by the EA that stocks continue to show a decline. No doubt most of us are also willing to release an even greater number of the few fish that we catch, so improving on last year’s record release rate of 69%.

What is galling is that this is the same Environment Agency that is responsible for administering the North East Coastal Net Fishery, which last year caught c56,000 migratory fish and achieved a release rate of 0%! 

I understand that the remaining drift nets are now subject to a Net Reduction Order and will be phased out by 2022. I believe that this order does not apply to the T & J nets, which killed c40,000 fish last year, many of them being sea trout. This species appears to be in short supply in most North East rivers, which once enjoyed healthy runs.

I am told that the Net Limitation Order that governs these in-shore nets is scheduled to be reviewed in 2017. Given the concern over stock numbers being expressed by the Environment Agency and the on-going plunder being undertaken by the nets, should not this review now be brought forward to 2015?









Ideally, we would all like to see a sustainable coastal fishery plus healthy stocks returning to our rivers. At present, there does seem to be a complete imbalance between the numbers of fish returning to the rivers and the numbers being taken by the nets, which must threaten the long term stocks in some of our rivers, notably the Aln and Coquet. A review of the situation in 2015 may well assist with the long term sustainability of our migratory fish stocks.


Yours sincerely,



Angus Collingwood-Cameron
Representing
Northern Farmers and Landowners Group

Cc
Sir Philip Dilley, Chairman Environment Agency
Environment Agency Fisheries Team
